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The Honorable Phil Mendelson
C h a i r m a n

Council of the District of Columbia
1350 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.. Suite 504
Washington, DC 20004

Dear Chairman Mendelson:

Enclosed for consideration by the Council is proposed resolution entitled the "Eastern Branch Boys &
Girls Club Surplus Declaration and Approval Resolution of 2018."

This proposed resolution, along with the "Eastern Branch Boys & Girls Club Surplus Declaration and
Approval Resolution of 2018." will declare District owned real property located at 261 17th Street, S.E.
and identified for taxation and assessment purposes as Lot 0802 in Square 1088 ("Property"), as no longer
required for public purposes and approve its disposition pursuant to D.C. Official Code § 10-801.

The proposed development program will transform this vacant site, located in the Capitol Hill
neighborhood, into an inclusive senior residential building containing 29 for-sale units. The development
is set to provide community space that will be available to residents and the public alike. The design
includes 30 percent of the units as atfordable housing, at both 50 percent and 80 percent of Area Median
Income (AMI).

The Property sits at the intersection of Massachusetts Avenue, 17th. and C Streets S.E. in Ward 6. The
Property consists of a trapezoidal-shaped lot of 11,125 square feet in total land area, atop which sits the
approximately 31,028 square foot Eastern Branch Boys and Girls Club building. The Club closed in
August 2007. The District acquired the Propert}' from the Boys and Girls Club of Greater Washington in
2010. Since then the building has remained unoccupied and unused.

In 2017. the Property went through the OurRFP process, a Mayoral initiative that aims to obtain public
input for the future use of properties prior to issuing a Request for Proposals. The process involved a
series of public engagements conducted by DMPED. Upon review of the proposals from each responsive
team to the RFP, and in consideration of the requested criteria from the community and AMC 6B,
DMPED selected the development team of Capitol Hill Cohousing, LLC. comprised of Centuiy
Associates, LLC, Eco Housing Corporation, and Keystar, LLC (collectively the "Developer").
















































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































